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City of Cannon Beach, Planning Department

Attn: Robert St. Clair

stclair@ci.cannon-beach.or.us

(503) 436-8041


April 23, 2023


Tree Removal Permit Application Review - 208 E Monroe


Per your request, I reviewed the Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by Arbor Care.  
An ISA Tree Hazard Evaluation Form for 1 tree and photographs, were included in the 
application from Certified Arborist Austin Wienecke.  I visually inspected the tree and site on 
April 22nd and it is my recommendation the removal request for the tree be approved.


The tree is a Sitka spruce (Picea sitchensis), and is approximately 18” in DBH and 60’ tall.  
The tree exhibits multiple fruiting bodies of an internal decay causing fungus (red ring rot).  I 
recommend the removal request for this tree be granted according to permit Criteria C, “The 
tree presents a safety hazard”.  Multiple other spruce trees are present on the property and 
replanting is not a necessity. 


Best regards,




Jeff Gerhardt
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